LD 1733 - An Act to Provide Reduced Interest Rates for Logging and Fishing Operations
Bill Overview
· Establishes a program within the Finance Authority of Maine (FAME) to provide low-interest loans capped at 2% for harvesting equipment for Commercial Timber Harvesters and Commercial Fishermen
· Creates a self-sustaining fund (revolving loan program) by returning principal and interest to the fund
· FAME must report annually on the program’s effectiveness
· To capitalize the program, it would require an appropriation or investment (bond, federal or private donation) 
· Farmers are eligible for the Agriculture Marketing Loan Fund and the Maine Farms for the Future programs.  This legislation would establish the same type of program for loggers and fishermen. Provides parity to Maine’s heritage industries by providing logging and fishing the same benefits that have been available to farmers for years.  
Why is LD 1733 necessary?
· Changes in climate, markets, and rising costs are wreaking havoc on Maine’s logging and fishing industries.
· The constant increase in costs (labor, equipment, insurance, etc) have made it difficult for contractors to re-invest in their businesses. 
· The cost of equipment has increased 20% in the last three or four months (tariffs); 50% in the last 5 years and 100% since Tier 4 engines were mandated by Congress in 2014.  LD 1733 would provide stability to a business to be able to invest in a new piece of equipment that is environmentally friendly 
· Interest rate volatility is creating insecurity with making investments in new equipment.  The bill would cap interest rates for capital equipment at 2% and would provide the ability to plan for investment in the future.
· Improves job creation, retention, and productivity by providing small heritage businesses access to new or newer used harvesting equipment.
· Maine’s heritage industries need a lifeline to remain resilient and competitive in the drastically changing economy.   
